
 
 

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Text of Modified Regulations 

The Office of Self Insurance Plans has illustrated changes 
to the original text in the following manner: regulation 
language originally proposed is underlined; deletions from 
the language originally proposed are shown in double strike 
through using "-"; and additions to the language originally 
proposed are in italics.  

Section 15212 

(a) Surety bonds shall be accepted by the Manager only if 
written by an “admitted surety insurer” as defined by 
California Code of Civil Procedure,Chapter 2, Bonds and 
Undertaking, Section 995.120(a). 

(b) A surety bond underwritten by an organization owned 
and/or controlled by the self insurer, who is also the 
principal on the surety bond, shall be rejected by the 
Manager unless the surety company is financially independent 
of its parent. 

(c) The Manager shall make available, upon request of any 
self insurer, an appropriate quantity of surety bond forms 
(Form A4-20 (Rev. 11/92)), increase riders (Form A4-21b 
(Rev. 4/92)) decrease riders (Form A4-21a (Rev. 4/92)), name 
change riders (Form A4-22 (Rev. 4/92)), and special form 
change riders (Form A4-23 (Rev. 4/92)), and Release of 
Surety (Form A4-24 (11/92)), California Code of Regulations, 
Title 11, Chapter 2, Section 25, which are hereby 
incorporated by reference. 

Note: The current surety bond forms and rider forms are 
contained in Plates F-1 through F-6 of the Appendix 
immediately following the last Article in these Subchapter 2 
regulations. 

(d) A surety bond accepted by the Manager as security 
deposit shall be continuous in form. Surety bonds shall be 
exonerated only by their terms and cancelled only according 
to the specific language in the bond form. Exoneration of a 
surety bond by the Manager shall only be done when the bond 
language includes a release provision and the self insurer 
has substituted another acceptable security deposit or 
combination of acceptable deposits that totals to the amount 
determined by the Director to be required as a security 
deposit. 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Note: Bond forms previously accepted as security deposit 
have differing terms and conditions from the current surety 
bond forms and some of the prior bond forms may not include 
a release provision in the bond language. Such bonds cannot 
be exonerated by the Manager unless the prior bond form is 
changed to the current terms and conditions by means of 
reinstatement of the surety bond, if cancelled, and 
execution of a Special Form Change Rider. 

(e) The surety company shall submit a Notice of Cancellation 
in writing to the Manager on any surety bond according to 
the terms of the bond. The surety shall give the Manager 
written notice at least (thirty) 30 days in advance of the 
effective date of cancellation of an existing surety bond. 
After receipt of the written cancellation notice and receipt 
of a replacement security deposit, as set forth in 
subsection (d) and (g), in the amount required by the 
Director, the Manager may issue a Release of Surety to the 
surety company for the cancelled bond. 

(f) Surety bonds and all riders to the surety bonds shall be 
executed by the surety company's Attorney-In-Fact and the 
Attorney-In-Fact's appointment or power of attorney must 
accompany all copies of the bond or rider being submitted. 

Note: The Attorney-In-Fact does not need to be a California 
Attorney- In-Fact. 

(g) The self insurer shall substitute the deposit 
represented by the penal sum of the cancelled surety bond 
with another acceptable form of security deposit, in the 
full amount required by the Director, within thirty (30) 
days of the receipt of bond cancellation notice to the 
Manager. 

Exceptions:  
(1) A surety bond issued prior to the effective date of 
these regulations where the bond secures liabilities of a 
former self insurer. 
 (2) An active self insurer in the process of revocation on 
the effective date of this regulation of its self insurance 
authority and which has fully insured its workers' 
compensation liabilities with a standard workers' 
compensation policy from an admitted carrier prior to the 
effective date of this regulation.  
 



 
 

 

 

 
 

(h) The surety company or its parent company shall have and 
maintain an acceptable credit rating as set forth below: 

(1) Standard and Poors Insurer Financial Strength Rating of 
A or better rating, or  

(2) A.M. Best Company, Financial Strength Rating of B+ or 
better rating.  

 

 

(i) A surety bond shall be replaced by the self insurer in
the event the surety is placed in conservatorship, or is 
seized, or declares bankruptcy insolvency, or the current 
credit rating is below the ratings required in subsection 
(h). 

 

  
 

Authority cited: Sections 54, 55 and 3702.10, Labor Code. 
Reference: Sections 59, 129, 3700, 3700(b), 3701, 3701.5, 
3702, 3702.5, 3702.6, 3702.10, 3703, 3705 and 3740-3744, 
Labor Code;  and  Sections 995.120(a) and 995.430, Code of 
Civil Procedure. 





Accessibility Report





		Filename: 

		15212modreg.pdf









		Report created by: 

		



		Organization: 

		







[Enter personal and organization information through the Preferences > Identity dialog.]



Summary



The checker found no problems in this document.





		Needs manual check: 0



		Passed manually: 2



		Failed manually: 0



		Skipped: 0



		Passed: 30



		Failed: 0







Detailed Report





		Document





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Accessibility permission flag		Passed		Accessibility permission flag must be set



		Image-only PDF		Passed		Document is not image-only PDF



		Tagged PDF		Passed		Document is tagged PDF



		Logical Reading Order		Passed manually		Document structure provides a logical reading order



		Primary language		Passed		Text language is specified



		Title		Passed		Document title is showing in title bar



		Bookmarks		Passed		Bookmarks are present in large documents



		Color contrast		Passed manually		Document has appropriate color contrast



		Page Content





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Tagged content		Passed		All page content is tagged



		Tagged annotations		Passed		All annotations are tagged



		Tab order		Passed		Tab order is consistent with structure order



		Character encoding		Passed		Reliable character encoding is provided



		Tagged multimedia		Passed		All multimedia objects are tagged



		Screen flicker		Passed		Page will not cause screen flicker



		Scripts		Passed		No inaccessible scripts



		Timed responses		Passed		Page does not require timed responses



		Navigation links		Passed		Navigation links are not repetitive



		Forms





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Tagged form fields		Passed		All form fields are tagged



		Field descriptions		Passed		All form fields have description



		Alternate Text





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Figures alternate text		Passed		Figures require alternate text



		Nested alternate text		Passed		Alternate text that will never be read



		Associated with content		Passed		Alternate text must be associated with some content



		Hides annotation		Passed		Alternate text should not hide annotation



		Other elements alternate text		Passed		Other elements that require alternate text



		Tables





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Rows		Passed		TR must be a child of Table, THead, TBody, or TFoot



		TH and TD		Passed		TH and TD must be children of TR



		Headers		Passed		Tables should have headers



		Regularity		Passed		Tables must contain the same number of columns in each row and rows in each column



		Summary		Passed		Tables must have a summary



		Lists





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		List items		Passed		LI must be a child of L



		Lbl and LBody		Passed		Lbl and LBody must be children of LI



		Headings





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Appropriate nesting		Passed		Appropriate nesting










Back to Top



